Monday, April 10th, 2000

Hi Gavin

Letter time again. Not that much has happened here in the past week. Air pollution levels down but this is mainly because there has been some wind to blow it all away – into someone else’s backyard! On Saturday, I had what was probably my last run on the season. Quite cool – only about 22OC but very humid of course. Ran around the Lead Mine Pass area. Again I got lost in that short stretch of forest with the poor path. Took a detour round a fallen tree then after only one or two steps I realised I was lost. Not worried – just annoyed because this was adding time on to my run! Also, not sure which way to go to look for the original path so went one way for a short distance then back the other way and found it. Guess this is a good strategy. Only lost about 2 minutes. The pool opens on the 17th so with the swimming my sunning injuries will finally have time to heal (though they are almost healed now).

This coming Saturday (15th) I fly down to Brunei. They are finally ready to have a workshop on the textbooks I wrote. In the past, they have often given me dates then cancelled or changed. But this time it is definite; at least I hope so as I have tickets! I will be there until Thursday 20th. Then I go to Singapore for a few days to meet with the publishers of the course (Brunei is too small to have its own publishers so they got Singapore companies to do the job.)


Nadine went to the trials for the Hong Kong Under-16 girls’ hockey squad and got chosen. She will be the goalie. She says (in a letter to Nana) that it was easy for her as she was the only goalie there!!! They will have practice every Friday after school. She also got some photos taken at the HK Rugby 7s with members of the NZ squad, including one with Eric Rush. She stayed overnight at a friend’s place on Saturday.

`
Heard and saw on TV the terrible news about the crash of the Marines Osprey in Tucson, Arizona. A real tragedy. Mentioned that they (whoever ‘they’ are) were wearing night vision equipment. The marines were from Camp Pendleton in California – which is where you did some of your training. We will have to wait for the results of the enquiry to find out what actually went wrong.

That’s about it for now. There hasn’t been much to write about this week. 

Cheers for now

Dad
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